IEEE New South Wales Section

Minutes of the 170th Executive Committee Meeting, 4th November 2002

North Sydney Institute of TAFE, Gore Hill Campus, Room CG15

The chair opened the meeting at 7.05pm

1. Attendance and Apologies

Present:
Trevor Bird, Andrew Parfitt, Jim Vasseleu, Jim Logothetis, 



John Robinson, David Burger, Filita Barker, Sam Reisenfeld,



David Tien, Graeme Gwilliam, Walter Lachs

Apologies:
Steven Duval, Zak Zakarevicius, Karu Esselle, Bruce Poon

2. Approval of Agenda

The agenda as distributed was approved.

3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting and Matters Arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted with two minor amendments (moved Jim Logothetis, seconded Jim Vasseleu, carried.)

Action 12/2002  No progress on following up with IEAust. regarding student counselors. (Continuing).

Action 24/2002  Privacy matters to be discussed by Chair and legal counsel. (Continuing).

Action 30/2002  Assoc. Prof Zhu to visit this meeting at 7.30pm. (Complete).

Action 31/2002  Payment from PICA and letter to PES to be discussed tonight. (Continuing.)

Action 32/2002  List of members without emails provided. (Complete.)

Action 33/2002  Karu Esselle still to provide list of Macquarie University student members to David Tien. (Continuing.)

Action 34/2002  Australia Council and Max Simons prizes advertised. (Complete.)

Action 35/2002  Kate Carruthers and Stefan Mozar not yet contacted. (Continuing.)

Action 36/2002  GOLD function advert distributed by email. (Complete.)

4. Election of 2003 Officers 

Jim Vasseleu took the chair for the election of the 2003 Chairman. The following nominations were received:

Andrew Parfitt, Graeme Gwilliam and David Burger were nominated for Section Chair. Trevor Bird was appointed teller.  Andrew Parfitt was elected Chair for 2003.

David Burger was elected Secretary for 2003 unopposed.

David Tien was elected Treasurer for 2003 unopposed.

Graeme Gwilliam was elected Vice-Chair for 2003 unopposed.

The issue of appointing an assistant Secretary/Treasurer was considered but deferred to the February meeting.

5. Presentation on ICEMS Conference

Associate Professor J. Zhu presented a proposal for hosting the ICEMS Conference in Sydney in 2005 or 2007. Bidding would be at the 2003 conference, and it was felt that 2007 provided the best opportunity as 2005 was being sought by Korea. Attendance of about 200 delegates might be expected, with sponsorship from IEEE, IEE, IEAust. and local industry. A committee has been identified but not yet approached. A venue at UTS or the Masonic Centre was considered.

It was recommended that a written bid be made to the IEEE NSW Section providing a financial model and budget. IEEE NSW Section might also be able to support the bid and/or provide seed funding for the conference.

The Secretary will summarise the IEEE position to Dr Zhu. (Action 37/2002)

6. Correspondence

· PICA correspondence on student funding tabled.

· Bruce Poon advised that 3 students from UTS interested in participating in the student branch.

· AJP to follow up Macquarie degree recognition (REP listing).

The correspondence was accepted. (Moved Filita Barker, seconded Walter Lachs, carried.)

7. Treasurer’s Report

· $1628.00 received from CDC 2000 via Robert Bitmead in payment of GST and fees. Original tax office invoice required to be supplied.

· Invoices from the APC for CIRCUIT amount to $1856.61

· Need to invoice SESA, UNSW and ASA03 $250 each for advertising in CIRCUIT.

No financial summary was provided.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted. (Moved Walter Lachs, seconded David Tien, carried.)

8. CIRCUIT Report

Student paper competition closing date has been extended to 30 November.

The CIRCUIT editor was congratulated for the 2002 issues.

9. Chair’s Forum

Trevor Bird circulated his report on Sections’ Congress 2002 and recommendations arising from the Congress.

The Region 10 meeting had recommended Section level awards for outstanding volunteers. Trevor Bird moved, and Andrew Parfitt seconded, a motion that such an award be made annually by the NSW Section. (Carried.)

It was moved (Jim Vasseleu, seconded Jim Logothetis) that Bruce Poon be awarded the 2002 Outstanding Volunteer Award at the AGM. (Carried.)

10. Standing Committee Reports

10.1 Fellow Search

No information yet on nominees.

10.2 Membership Development

BP provided by email a report that student membership had risen by 250, indicating that the 2002 free members had been registered.

10.3 Professional Activities

The 2003 Joint Technical Program is now complete.

Engineering Week 2003 will be 29 June to 4 July. Possible request for greater IEEE contribution due to IEAust funding cut.

10.4 Educational Activities

No report.

10.5 Student Activities

David Tien is attempting to form Student Branches at Macquarie University and Charles Sturt University, and is arranging petitions.

Should attempt to call for student counselors in all Universities in the next issue of CIRCUIT. (Action 38/2002)

10.6 Awards and Recognition

Refer to Chair’s Forum for establishment and award of a NSW Section Outstanding Volunteer Award.

10.7 Life Member Activities

No activity this month.

10.8 Member Communications

No report. It was recommended that this portfolio not be continued in the new year.

10.9 Nominations

Andrew Parfitt to check with Kate Carruthers and Stefan Mozar.

10.10 GOLD Affinity Group

Successful launch was held at Duxton Hotel with 22 attendees (15 were GOLD members).

Good support was obtained to form a committee.

11. Chapter Reports

No Chapter reports were taken due to the advancing hour.

12. Conferences

The matter of the student subsidy by PES was discussed at length. PES have agreed to pay half of the $25k originally agreed. PES position is that it will not pay student registration fees.

It was agreed to write to the President of the PES with the following flavour:

· The change in the original agreement has short changed the conference and has the potential to damage relations with the other sponsors IEE and IEAust. 

· Trust in IEEE internal relationships (eg. Section to Society) are compromised.

· $25k is clearly identified in the PES approved budget for the conference.

PICA will now make a small loss. The audit, however, can now be completed.

The effect of exchange rate losses has to be resolved as it impacts on the bottom line of the conference.

It was agreed that the IEEE NSW Section would consider making up the IEAust and IEE losses after the audit report was received. NSW Section Executive will make final decision after receiving the auditor’s report. (Moved Walter Lachs, seconded Filita Barker, carried.)

13. Other Business

13.1 Australia Council

The Australia Council have proposed a revision to its bylaws. The revised bylaws appear to be in accordance with new IEEE policy and it was agreed to support the revision.

13.2 AGM

It was reiterated that Committee members would have their dinners paid for by the Section, but that partners must pay the designated charge.

Trevor Bird would invite his counterparts in IEE and IEAust (also paid for by the Section).

14. Closure

The meeting closed at 9.10 pm.  The next meeting will be the AGM on 29 November 2002.

